
Health, Seniors and Long-Term Care 
Insurance Division 
300 Carlton Street 
Winnipeg, Manitoba Canada R3B 3M9 

February 10, 2025 

Re: Changes to Approvals of Schedule “B” – Notice of Professional Fee Change 

Dear Manitoba Pharmacist, 

As a result of recent policy changes (i.e., to the Claims Submission Procedure – 
Dispensing Frequency) and while the Provincial Drug Programs are being reviewed, the 
department is not accepting nor approving Schedule “B” – Notice of Professional Fee 
Change requests. 

Reminder that professional fee changes can only be applied upon notification from 
Manitoba that the Schedule “B” – Notice of Professional Fee Change request has been 
approved by Manitoba. 

Additional information regarding recent policy changes is available online on the 
department’s webpage: 
https://www.gov.mb.ca/health/pharmacare/healthprofessionals.html.  

Sincerely, 

Alan Lawless, 
Executive Director  
Non-Insured Benefits Branch 
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